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Cache La Poudre  
Elementary School 

3511 W. Cty. Rd. 54G 
LaPorte, CO 80535 

 
 

Principal 

Landus Boucher 
  

Vice Principal 

 Colleen Worman 

 
General Information 
 

Office Hours   
   7:30am - 3:30pm 
 
Phone Numbers 
    Office      488-7600  
     Fax          488-7676 
     Attendance Line 
            490-3070   
*If your child is ill or will not 
be at school, please  leave a       
message on the Attendance 
line.  
 
School Hours 
    8:10am - 2:55pm 
    Supervision begins at  
    7:55am  
 
 

Preschool  
          8:10am - 2:55pm 
           
 
Website    
https://cpe.psdschools.org 

 

 

 

March 2022 

Pirate Pages 
 

Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

March Calendar 

1 Lego Class 3:00-4:25pm 

2 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00pm  

2 Virtual CLPE Pie-Rat Family Fun Night (see flyer below) 6:00-7:00pm 

3 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00pm 

7 Science Matters (new class) 3:00-4:00pm 

8 5th Grade to Yes Concert 12:45-2:45pm 

8 Lego Class (last class) 3:00-4:25pm 

9 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00pm 

10 Class Group Pictures 8:15 am 

10 Young Rembrandts (last class) 3:00-4:00pm 

14-18 No School-SPRING BREAK   

21 School resumes 8:10am 

21 Science Matters 3:00-4:00pm 

23 Chess Wizards (make up) 3:00-4:00pm 

28 Science Matters 3:00-4:00pm 

30 Chess Wizards (make up) 3:00-4:00pm 

https://cpe.psdschools.org/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
https://center.huntingtonhelps.com/lp/fort-collins/tutoring-2
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From the Principal      

February is a short and busy month. We continued to be 
flexible and adapt with changing protocols as we work 
together to make school as safe as we can while 
maintaining the sense of community that makes CLPE 
special. Valentine’s Day parties, the 5210 challenge, and 
juggling the ever-changing weather were a few things 
that kept us busy during this past month. 

March is a month focused on reading and the joy of 
reading. Read Across America Day is March 2nd. We invite everyone to join in 
the fun during our PTO hosted Virtual CLPE Pie-Rat Family Fun Night. We hope 
all students will dig into a good book and potentially visit the Scholastic Book 
Fair sponsored by the PTO the week of March 7th. We will also have a bit of fun 
with a Spirit Week connected to the book fair. We look forward to some fun, 
but please help message to your children the importance of still being able to 
focus and engage in learning even if they are dressed up. Dress up days should 
not interfere with daily learning. 

We may have a few more snowflakes headed our way, but spring is just around 
the corner. We hope everyone enjoys their spring break and comes back 
rejuvenated and ready to finish the year excited about learning as much as 
possible. 

Together we grow and continue to be Pirate Strong! 

Be well, 

Landus 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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Parents of Current 4th graders (or 5th graders in 
2022-23)  

…Eco-Week News 

With COVID-19, it is uncertain 
what will happen regarding Eco-
Week in the fall (in 2021, we had a 
one-day experience). We 
5th Grade teachers are choosing to 
be optimistic, and hoping it’ll happen. 

Eco-Week is the fifth graders’ opportunity to enjoy environmental and team-
building learning activities in the great outdoors. It is one of the kids’ best 
memories of their elementary school years. Here is some information about 
next year’s trip. 

When: September 12-14, 2022 

Where: CSU Mountain Campus –website: http://
www.mountaincampus.colostate.edu/  

Cost: approximately $150 (this may be smaller depending on the availability of 
grants). Also, scholarships are limited, so please start saving. 

 

Keep your fingers crossed! 
The Fifth Grade Team 
Mike Mosley: mmosley@psdschools.org ,  
Amanda Pfeiffer: apfeiffer@psdschools.org 

 

http://www.fcconnexion.com/
https://www.gridironcolorado.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
https://mountaincampus.colostate.edu/
https://mountaincampus.colostate.edu/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutlook.office.com%2Fmail%2Finbox%2Fid%2Fmmosley%40psdschools.org&data=04%7C01%7Cprundqui%40psdschools.org%7Cfa281516052848fb77bf08d9efdb5a70%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637804
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutlook.office.com%2Fmail%2Finbox%2Fid%2Faeschman%40psdschools.org&data=04%7C01%7Cprundqui%40psdschools.org%7Cfa281516052848fb77bf08d9efdb5a70%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C63780
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IB Coordinator   

mailto:joe.mivshek@km.com
mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
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continued on next page 

PTO  

PTO MEETING THIS WEEK 

In-person meeting this week! Please join us this Thursday, March 3 at 8:15am in 
the Professional Development Room 150 at CLPE. We will set up the book fair in 
this same room after the meeting, if you're able to help. 

Meeting info and upcoming events are also posted to the PTO site at 
clpe.ptboard.com. 

NEWS 

The PTO approved spending $300 to establish a new Angel Fund for supporting 
CLPE families with $25 phone cards and gift cards to King Soopers and Walmart 
to be distributed to families in need at the discretion of school administration. 

The PTO also approved the purchase of new colored playground balls to 
replenish those worn or lost in classroom sets. They were delivered to 
classrooms with cheers from the students! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Virtual CLPE Pie-Rat Family Fun Night is TOMORROW, Wednesday, March 2 6–
7pm Free event for all CLPE families. Join online at bit.ly/CLPEfamilyfun. See 
flyer below for details. 

Book Fair: March 4–11 

A limited number of 20-minute family appointments  
will be available after school for in-person shopping. 
Reserve your spot at: bit.ly/FairAppointments. See 
flyer below for complete details. 

CLPE Rollerland Night: Friday, March 25 Private event for CLPE students and 
their families. The PTO receives a portion of the sales that night to support our 
school! 

JOIN PTO! 

We always welcome any parents/guardians that want to be involved in 
supporting CLPE with educational enrichment, equipment, teacher 
appreciation, community events and more. If you cannot attend meetings, but 
would like to receive PTO emails and participate in voting, fundraising and 
events, please email your name and email address to: PTOclpe@gmail.com. 

mailto:PTOclpe@gmail.com.
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continued on next page 

PTO         continued 

http://www.bit.ly/CLPEfamilyfun
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PTO         continued 

http://www.bit.ly/CLPEBookFair22
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continued on next page 

To all 4th and 5th grade families: The PSD Elementary Track Meet will take place 
in May. We will begin the qualification process in P.E. class when we return 
from Spring Break. Students who qualify for the district meet will be notified at 
the end of April. If your student is hoping to compete at the meet, be sure to 
put the following dates in your calendar: 

➢ Distance Events: Tuesday, May 3rd , 4:30-7:00 pm 

➢ Sprints and Field Events: Saturday, May 7th, 8:00 am-12:00 pm 

Jerome Haas 

PE Teacher 

jeromeh@psdschools.org 

P.E.         

Art 

We’ve been working on a lot in art, creating interesting projects using our 8 
Studio Habits of Mind: 

Observe, Understand the Art World, Envision, Stretch and Explore, Develop 
Craft, 

Engage and Persist, Reflect and EXPRESS! 

Kindergarten: Learning about artists like Kandinsky and, in March, Faith 
Ringgold 

1st: Learning to Weave on a cardboard loom, plus creating a clay medal 
celebrating personal strengths like in the Olympics 

2nd: Learning about artist, Hokusai, by creating a shrinky dink of the “Great 
Wave,” plus creating a clay medal celebrating personal strengths like in the 
Olympics 

3rd: Learning different techniques and how artists create Artist Trading Cards 
(ATC), small artworks to trade 

What’s happening in Art and Library this month? 

March 2022     

mailto:jeromeh@psdschools.org
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What’s happening in Art and Library this month? 

March 2022       continued 

4th: Weaving and other Patterns in Art and Nature 

5th: Creating their own Mini Art Galleries and writing an artist’s 
statement about their work 

Looking forward to Art Shows (March is YAM Youth Art Month:  

SuperArt (the superintendent’s art show) is on display in the 
PSD School Board room.  Naomi T. has featured art there for 
the next year!! Congratulations! 

April will bring the Designs & Images PSD Art Show at CSU’s 
Hattan Gallery.  Artists and families will be notified if they are in 
the exhibit 

Library/ Media Technology 

Digital Citizenship is an important part of being 
online.  Students have learned about being a 
positive role model on the eb through the following 
websites:  

HECTOR’S WORLD - Kindergarten through 3rd 

grade https://www.esafety.gov.au/educators/
classroom-resources/hectors-world 

DIGITAL PASSPORT - 4th and 5th grade 

https://www.digitalpassport.org/  

Other websites students are working on, using safe logins and passwords: 

Typing Club https://cache-lpe.edclub.com/?next=/portal/tests  

Kodable https://www.kodable.com/  

Code.org https://code.org/  

 

Sue Awsumb-Conn 
Art Teacher, Media Tech Teacher 
saconn@psdschools.org 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/educators/classroom-resources/hectors-world
https://www.esafety.gov.au/educators/classroom-resources/hectors-world
https://www.digitalpassport.org/gate.html
https://cache-lpe.edclub.com/?next=/portal/tests
https://www.kodable.com/
https://code.org/
mailto:saconn@psdschools.org
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continued on next page 

Music Class Updates 

With the removal of the mask mandates in our schools, it has been wonderful 
to observe how well our CLPE Pirates treat each other!  Those students wearing 
masks and those not wearing masks have been kind and supportive to one 
another in the music room!  While I continue to wear a mask for personal 
health reasons, I respect those who choose not to mask, and I have been so 
happy to see student faces in many situations.   We continue to limit our singing 
to short periods of time, less than 15 minutes total per class, to avoid 
unnecessary risk and/or quarantines, but we may be able to increase this time 
as community transmission rates improve.  We will be exploring music from 
various cultures this spring; we have enjoyed exploring music related to Black 
History Month in February, and we will support exploration of Asian American 
and Pacific Islander Heritage Month in May. 

Grade Level Program Performances 

We have set the dates for brief grade level performances in the CLPE gym!  
They are as follows: 

Thursday, April 7:   

5:45 p.m. Kindergarten 

6:30 p.m. Second Grade  

Thursday, April 21: 

5:45 p.m. First Grade 

6:30 p.m. Fourth Grade 

Thursday, May 5: 

5:45 p.m. Third Grade 

6:30 p.m. Fifth Grade Showcase 

Please watch for details about logistics in your email and via notes sent home 
three to four weeks prior to your students’ performance dates. 

For various reasons, including not having been able to sing for lengthy periods 
of time, these performances will be brief—less than fifteen minutes in most 
cases.  Only fifth grade will present a longer program, as they will present a 
Showcase with a few combined songs and then solo or small group acts.  We 
have begun discussing this with fifth graders in music class, and information will 
be sent home regarding auditions for solo and small group acts.  All fifth graders 
will perform in the full group songs; auditioning to perform solo or in a small 
group is optional. 
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Music Class Updates     continued 

Asynchronous Work 

If your student is absent for any reason, but especially if the absence is an 
extended one, your student will be able to access most of the class activities 
online.  Simply visit Mrs. Flail’s Learning Page on the CLPE webpage, click the 
“Asynchronous Work” heading at the top of the main page, and then click the 
date for the week music class was missed.  This will take you to a Google slide 
show which can be accessed by anyone signed in with their PSD account.  For 
each slide, there are instructions in the “notes” section below the slide, and 
there are headings when an activity is targeted to a certain grade level.  Of 
course, some activities cannot be completed outside of class, i.e., playing 
guitars, singing together, echoing the teacher, etc., but the bulk of the content 
will be accessible for students wishing to explore it.  THIS IS ANOTHER WAY TO 
ACCESS QUAVER SONGS AND GAMES WE HAVE USED IN CLASS! 

Quaver Music-new PSD link 

Our district link to Quaver has changed!  It is now 
www.tinyurl.com/2022Quaver.  Please update any bookmarks you may have 
saved in your internet browser.  Our district has a special license and website 
for accessing student accounts through Quaver Music.  These accounts are 
automatically created by our district technology team, and you do not need to 
create a username or password.  Be sure to visit www.tinyurl.com/2022Quaver 
and sign in using your student’s PSD email and password.  If you are asked to 
answer Yes or No, click No.  Then you should be at the student dashboard, 
where your student can explore items like the “Creatives” and other activities.   

PLEASE NOTE:  DO NOT access Quaver through the Quaver website-it won’t 
work with our special logins/accounts.  Be aware that when you “Sign Out” 
from your Quaver account, you are often automatically sent to the main Quaver 
page, but that page will not work for your PSD login.  You can click the tinyurl 
link above, or the Quaver button on the home page of Mrs. Flail’s Learning 
Page.  You can also bookmark the page when you are logged in!  Let me know if 
you have questions or problems. 

 

Thank you for your efforts in supporting your students in all areas of music 
learning.  We appreciate you all SO much! 

As always, please contact me with any questions or concerns.   

 

Melissa Flail  mflail@psdschools.org 222-8007 (call or text) 

http://www.tinyurl.com/2022Quaver
http://www.tinyurl.com/2022Quaver
mailto:mflail@psdschools.org
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This is the last Science Matters class (Blast into Space) for the 21-22 school year.  See below for sign up! 

http://www.sciencematters.tv/
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CLPE Collects Morning Fresh 
Milk Caps!  Please drop them 
off in the office!   

Schools on the Move ended February 28th.  Submit your log online using the 
following link:  redcap.link/5210Challenge2022.  Get 80 or more checks and 
you’ll earn a t-shirt.  Schools with the highest participation can earn up to 
$1000 in prize money!  LOGS MUST BE SUBMITTED BY FRIDAY, MARCH 4. 

https://redcap.ucdenver.edu/surveys/?s=RJHT4RMHP7NNR479
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https://summer.colostate.edu/summer-programs/k12-programs/
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http://www.youngrembrandts.com/fortcollinsco-cheyennewy
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March Breakfast Menu 
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March Lunch Menu 


